
Regular Memorial Hall 
Activities 
 

Brownies   Monday at 6.30 pm 
(Term time only) 
 
Sing For Fun  
Wednesday at 2 pm 
 
Mothers and Toddlers  
Thursday at 9.30 am 
 (Term time only) 
 
Zumba  
Thursday at 7.30 pm 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Peasmarsh Periodical        

At the Memorial Hall this Month 
 

Parish Council 
Tuesday 3rd at 7.30 pm in the Meeting Room. Residents 
are cordially invited to attend to raise any concerns or 
issues they may have. 
 
Doctors Surgery 
Please note there is no surgery this month  
 
Yoga Workshop Day 
Sunday 8th from 10.30am to 3.30pm.This is an all-day 
session with hot and cold drinks and snacks provided. Cost 
is £30. For more details or to book a place contact Victoria 
Morris on 07747804056 or email vejmorris@aol.com or see 
the village notice boards. 
 
Flower Arranging Class 
Wednesday 11th at 10 am - Theme is "Leaf Manipulation" 
Everyone welcome, especially beginners - come along 
have fun and learn a new skill. 
For more details contact Deirdre Bull 01797 230208  
 
Film Club 
Friday 13th start 7.30pm 
Film is 'Suffragette' (Members only admitted) - Contact 
Hilary on 01797 230205 for details on how to join. 
 
Village Sign 
Sunday 15th January from 1pm to 4pm - An exhibition of 
designs by pupils from Peasmarsh Primary School for the 
proposed village sign - This is a great opportunity to see 
what our local children can do. 
 
Quiz Night 
Saturday 21st start 7.30pm .The ever popular quiz night. 
£5.50 to include 'Light Supper' BYO drinks., Teams up to 8. 
 
Attic and Collectors Fair in aid of The Memorial Hall 
Sunday 22nd from 10 am to 2 pm - to book a table or for 
more information contact Trevor on 01797 230568 
 

Zumba Dance for Charity  
 
Congratulations to Julie and the 
Thursday Zumba group for holding a 
class dressed only in their pyjamas 
to raise money for Children In Need. 
 
 They raised a total of £675 which 
Lloyds Bank match funded making it 
a magnificent £1350 - well done to 
Julie and her group  
 

Allotment Plot Available  
Peasmarsh Parish Council currently has 
one allotment plot available for rent.  
Further details from Catherine Hellen 
Parish Clerk on 07951 668713 or 
email: peasmarshpc@outlook.com    
 
 

Murder Mystery Evening  (Advance Notice for February) 
If you enjoyed the Murder, Mystery and Suspense evening last year then here is another 
opportunity to try and solve  a brand new 'Whodunit' on Saturday 26th February at 7.30pm - 
Tickets cost £10 and include a 2 course supper - BYO drink 
Contact either Sally on 01797 230359 or Hilary on 01797 230205 for tickets or more 
information - book early to avoid disappointment as places are limited 
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Phone and Internet Problems 
 
Over the past few months some residents have been suffering from intermittent crackling on their 
telephone lines and also loss of their internet connections. In October 2016 the Parish Council made a 
formal complaint to BT about these problems and demanded that they address them as a matter of 
urgency. In response BT stated that a number of problems with the equipment in the local Peasmarsh 
exchange had been identified and that they would rectify them by the end of December 2016. There 
now appears to have been an improvement, but if you are still experiencing either of these problems 
could you please email the Parish Clerk at peasmarshpc@outlook.com with your name, phone number 
and brief details of the problem so that we can follow this up with BT. 
 
 
313 Bus Service 
 
Do you use this service and would you like to help with a survey on passenger numbers. As you know in 
May 2016 the Parish Councils of Peasmarsh, Beckley and Northiam agreed to share, for a 12 month trial 
period, the cost of funding an additional service to run from Northiam to Rye at 9.03 am. The three 
Parish Councils are very keen to know how well this and all the other 313 service are being used before 
deciding on further funding and also to help us in discussions we will have with East Sussex County 
Council on any decisions they wish to take regarding the future of the 313 service. You can be of great 
help by making a note of any journey you take together with the number of passengers travelling on 
that service, where you boarded and alighted and the date and time of your journey. Please keep a note 
of all or any journeys you make between January and the middle of February and then email the details 
to peasmarshpc@outlook.com          
 
 
Rye Area Children's Community Choir (Advance notice for February) 
 
A free taster session of this new activity will be taking place in Peasmarsh Memorial Hall on Thursday 
2nd February from 3.50pm to 4.50pm - All children between 7 and 11 years old who want to come 
along and sing are welcome and there are no auditions just fun singing. For more information email 
Marian Ham at dmham128@btinternet.com. 
 
 
Recreation Grounds Playspace Project 
 
October may seem a long time ago now, but it’s not too late to say thank you to all the families who 
came and enjoyed the Hallowe’en Party at the pavilion, and the organisers who did such a splendid job 
in providing a scary afternoon of fun for all the children and raising another £100 for the project. 
Together with the Boot Sales and a generous personal donation the Fund has increased by the best part 
of £400. and now stands at over £1,500. As we move into 2017 we hope, with additional support from 
the Parish Council, to see the installation of the proposed exercise equipment, and some new attractions 
on the Playspace by the time the summer comes. 
 

       
                       

Peasmarsh Memorial Hall 
    Management Committee 

 
 
           &   The Peasmarsh Recreation Ground Committee 
 
 Wish you all 

        A Very Happy New Year ! 
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